
 

 

   

 

 

MEMORANDUM  
  

To:  Kitsap County Board of Commissioners 

 

From:  David Forte, Transportation Planning Supervisor, Public Works 

 

Reference: Non-Motorized Committee Resolution 

 

Date:  July 10, 2023 

_________________________________________________________ 

 
Attached is a transmittal letter and resolution to the County Board of Commissioners from the 
Kitsap County Non-Motorized Facilities Community Advisory Committee (NMC). 
 
Public Works routinely conducts systematic analyzes of pedestrian facilities within the County 
incorporating extensive public outreach and direct contributions from the NMC.  In all the 
Department’s transportation planning, prioritization, and programming processes pedestrian 
needs, community contexts, and existing conditions are analyzed, and solutions developed 
within a public process.  The NMC has directly supported pedestrian planning and prioritization. 
The following are examples of the documentation, analysis, and prioritization processes which 
have systematically analyzed pedestrian needs within the past few years. 
 

• 2018.  Incorporation of Kingston’s Trail Plan into the Non-Motorized Facilities Plan 
(NMFP). The NMC conducted an extensive review of the Kingston Citizens Advisory 
Committee’s Trail Plan which identified the community’s pedestrian needs and 
prioritization.  The NMC analyzes the Trail Plan for completeness and consistency with 
the County’s Non-Motorized Facilities Plan (NMFP).  The NMC’s recommendations were 
forwarded and approved by the County Planning Commission and Board of 
Commissioners for inclusion into the NMFP. 
 

• 2018.  Silverdale Transportation 
Implementation Strategy (S-TIS) Parametrix 
Report (kitsapgov.com). The NMC directly 
supported the Silverdale Transportation 
Implementation Strategy (S-TIS) process to 
identify and prioritized pedestrian needs and 
solutions within Silverdale.   
 

• 2021 South Kitsap – Transportation 
Implementation Strategy (SK-TIS) South 
Kitsap TIS - Final.pdf (kitsapgov.com)  The 
NMC conducted a systematic analysis of the 
pedestrian facilities within South Kitsap.  
Utilizing a context sensitive analysis process 
based on access to schools, parks, and 
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commercial uses, the NMC identified and prioritized pedestrian improvements in South 
Kitsap. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• 2021 Central Kitsap Pedestrian Prioritization. The NMC conducted a similar pedestrian 
prioritization for the Central Kitsap Urban Growth Area.  The NMC systematically 
analyzed the pedestrian facilities.  
Utilizing a context sensitive analysis 
process based on access to schools, 
parks, and commercial uses, the NMC 
identified and prioritized pedestrian 
improvements in Central Kitsap. 

 

• 2023-24.  ADA Transition Plan. Our 
Americans with Disabilities (ADA) 
Transition Plan process will document and 
priorities improvements to existing 
sidewalks. 

 
Public Works’ on-going pedestrian facilities 
documentation and analysis directly supports the 
County’s transportation planning and 
programming efforts.  The pedestrian analysis 
above is incorporated into the County’s 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) 
process and grant application processes.  The 
systematic analysis and prioritization work by 
Public Works and the NMC has been critical to 
recent pedestrian facilities grant awards for the Lund Corridor (Transportation Improvement 
Board and Federal grants), Perry Avenue (Safe Routes to Schools grant), North STO Planning 
Study (Federal Grant), and Ridgetop Corridor (Federal Grant). 
 
Given the Department’s recent pedestrian facilities prioritization work, County Comprehensive 
Plan Update, planning, and programming processes Public Works believes the County is 
currently fulling the practical purposes of the NMC resolutions within our existing work 
programs.   
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